
 
St. Francis, Francesville; St. Joseph, Pulaski; St. Peter, Winamac 

Rev. Leroy G. Kinnaman, Pastor  
Cluster Email: stpete4906@embarqmail.com 

Cluster Website: preciousbloodcluster.org 

Cluster Correspondence: 401 N Monticello Street, Winamac, IN 46996   
Bulletin Deadline: Wednesday Morning by 9:00 A.M. 
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LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Monday, January 8  
NO MASS  
 

Tuesday, January 9 
NO MASS 
 

Wednesday, January 10 at St. Joseph 
8:00 A.M. +Matthew Loehmer by Kevin & 
Monica Whiteman  
 

Thursday, January 11  
NO MASS 
 

Friday, January 12 
NO MASS  
 

Saturday, January 13 
4:00 P.M. at St. Peter 
+James Nicolas Family by Larry & Mary 
Johnson   
6:00 P.M. at St. Joseph 
+Lucile Roth by Kevin & Monica Whiteman  
 

Sunday, January 14 
8:00 A.M. at St. Francis  
+Our Cluster Family  
10:00 A.M. at St. Peter 
+Paul Sommers by Paula Stalbaum  
 
 
   
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS  
Saturday, January 13 at 4:00 P.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Tim Murray  
Ministers: Jane Rausch, Judy Wilson and Bill 
Girton      
Servers: Bonnie Budd & Max Murray  
Ushers: VOLUNTEERS 
 

Saturday, January 13 at  6:00 P.M.  
(St. Joseph) 
Reader: Larry Brady  
Ministers: Rich Hopkins, Peach Roth & Diane 
Kolish 
Servers: Emma Hoover & Brody Roth          
Ushers: Curt Daugherty, Frank Boardman, 
Tom Reutebuch and Lisa Foerg  
 

Sunday, January 14 at 8:00 A.M.   
(St. Francis) 
Reader: Dillar Ames 
Ministers: Joanne Stevens & Mike Owen   
Servers: Jonathan Ottow  
 

Sunday, January 14 at 10:00 A.M.  
(St. Peter) 
Reader: Marita Grisel  
Ministers: Rick Grisel, Phyllis Czech and 
Donna Nicholson  
Servers: Kingsley Kroft & Danni Jo Rausch   
Ushers: Rick & Marita Grisel and Don & Nancy 

Clouser      

mailto:stpete4906@embarqmail.com


Oh, by the way… 

This week-end, the Universal Church celebrates the 
Solemnity of The Epiphany of the Lord. The word 
“epiphany” comes from the Greek epiphainen, a verb that 
means "to shine upon," "to manifest," or “to make known.” 
This Solemnity is celebrated either on 6 January or, 
according to the decision of the episcopal conference, on the Sunday between 2 January and 8 
January. The young Messiah is revealed as the light of the nations. Yet, as the antiphon for the 
Magnificat at Second Vespers reminds us, three mysteries are encompassed in this solemnity: the 
adoration of the Christ Child by the Magi, the Baptism of Christ and the wedding feast at Cana. Extra 
candles and/or lamps may be placed around the sanctuary and in other parts of the church to honor 
Christ revealed as the Light of the Gentiles (Ceremonial of Bishops). It is customary to replace the 

images of the shepherds at the crib with the three Magi and their 
gifts. 

Normally, the Sunday after the Solemnity of the Epiphany is 
the Feast of the Baptism of the Lord which Feast then closes 
Christmas Time. Because of Easter 2018, the Church calendar 
changes. This Monday, 8 January, is celebrated as the Baptism of 
the Lord.  

The Baptism of the Lord is observed as a distinct feast in 
the Roman rite, although it was originally one of three Gospel 
events marked by the feast of the Epiphany. Long after the visit of 

the Magi had in the West overshadowed the other elements commemorated in the Epiphany, Pope 
Pius XII instituted in 1955 a separate liturgical commemoration of the Baptism. 

In fact, the Tridentine Calendar has no feast of the Baptism of the Lord. It was almost four 
centuries later that the feast was instituted, under the denomination "Commemoration of the Baptism 
of our Lord", for celebration on 13 January. In his revision of the calendar five years later, Pope John 
XXIII kept on 13 January the "Commemoration of the Baptism of our Lord 
Jesus Christ", with the rank of a second-class feast. 

A mere 14 years after the institution of the feast, Pope Paul VI set its 
date as the first Sunday after 6 January or, if in a particular country the 
Epiphany is celebrated on 7 or 8 January, on the following Monday. 

However, many still ask: WHY did Jesus need to be baptized? 
Theologically and simply: YES! Jesus was baptized in order to fulfill the legal 
requirements to enter into the priesthood. He was a priest after the order of 
Melchizedek (Psalm 110:4; Heb. 5:8-10; 6:20). Priests offered sacrifice to 
God on behalf of the people. Jesus became a sacrifice for our sin (1 Pet. 
2:24; 2 Cor. 5:21) in His role as priest. 

 

Time to resume the next five (5) sessions focusing on the Liturgy/Mass. This is 

open to all members in our Custer.  The presentations continue to be progressive. 

We’ll briefly refresh/re-examine Medieval Times (800-1200), the Middle Ages (1200-

1545) then move into Trent to Vatican II (1545-

1962). I would encourage those have been 

attending to refresh and review the reflections 

on the Roman Era, Medieval Times and the 

Middle Ages. Sometimes, sessions become circuitous.  

30 January, 6 February, 13 February, 20 February, 27 February 

Classes run from 6:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 

Sessions will be held at St. Peter. 
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_John_XXIII
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_John_XXIII
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pope_Paul_VI
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Ps%20110.4
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Heb.%205.8-10
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/Heb%206.20
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Pet.%202.24
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/1%20Pet.%202.24
http://biblia.com/bible/nasb95/2%20Cor.%205.21


LENT: As Christmas ends, we can look forward to Ash Wednesday, which is five weeks 

away, on 14 February! Can Ash Wednesday be politely ignored for the sake of Valentine’s Day? 

No. But there’s nothing wrong with celebrating Mardi Gras and Valentine’s Day on the same day, 

13 February.  
 

Another reminder I hope doesn’t need to be used! 
There are three categories under the Indiana Department of Homeland Security. In case of 

inclement weather, I will rely on these categories for notifications. Travel status information is 

provided by each County's Emergency Management Agency. 

●WARNING (RED):  The highest level of local travel advisory, means that travel may be restricted to 

emergency management workers only.  

●WATCH (YELLOWISH/ORANGE): Means that condition are threatening to the safety of the 

public. During a "watch" local travel advisory, only essential travel, such as to and from work or in 

emergency situations, is recommended and emergency action plans should be implemented by 

businesses, schools, government agencies, and other organizations. 

●ADVISORY (YELLOW): The lowest level of local travel advisory means that routine travel or 

activities may be restricted in areas because of a hazardous situation, and individuals should use 

caution or avoid those areas. 

In case of inclement weather, I will be monitoring IDHS for the WATCH and WARNING 

categories: If Pulaski County is YELLOWISH/ORANGE or RED, stay home! (I am!) NO MASS AT 

ANY CAMPUS. You may find this information at http://www.in.gov/dhs/traveladvisory/. For those 

without a computer, notices will be posted in the crawlers on WNDU and WSBT listed as the 

PRECIOUS BLOOD CLUSTER. If there is room, specific parishes will be identified. 
 

The most recent numbers for FRUITDUL HARVEST reflect the following: 
Goal     Pledged  Amt. Paid  % of Goal 

St. Francis:  $3,712.00    $6,139.12   $4,914.12   165.4%   

St. Joseph:           $21,199.00   $30,162.12  $26,712.12   142.3%  

St. Peter:              $43,876.00   $57,048.12  $43,727.62   130.0%  

Thanks to all who have honored your pledge. There are eight (8) months remaining in the 

current campaign. Please do your best to fulfill your pledge to our Universal, Local and Particular 

Churches. Remember: when all is said and done, each parish receives a 50% rebate of the 

overage above their goal!!!! 

                     Meanwhile, reveling in the Incarnation… fr. K        

Quick one-liners for you:       

●The January issue of The Word Among Us is available in the vestibules. Need to take a serious look 

at the number of subscriptions: Some are taken and paid, some are taken and not paid. Please 
remember the deal:   $1.00 a copy! What’s the catch? Parishes area billed monthly for the copies. 
Parishioners who wish one are asked to place a $1.00 bill in an envelope clearly marked ñWord 
Among Us”. The Office pays the bill! The Office is monitoring activity.  
Parish Council meeting dates                   
●All those wishing to receive a tax statement may contact the Cluster Office (phone or email).  If we 
have your email address, your statement will be sent via email.  Otherwise, your statement will be 
given to you at the weekend Masses. No requests will be honored after January 31st.  Thanks!  
                                                  

                 ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 
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Cluster News!!!! 
PRAYER REQUESTS:  Please keep the following individuals in your prayers: Helen Barker (Mother 
of Helen Ford), Mary Baunach (Barbara Mau’s Mother), Judy Berger, Sr. Mary 
Philip Berger, OSB, Marie Brown (sister-in-law of Lois Heater), Bob Duffy, Tom 
Fanning, Shelia Garling, Rose Marie Garcia (friend of Theresa Logan), Shelia 
Buczek, Marsha Gearhart, Mary Ann Johnson, Marie Kraft, Greg Loehmer, 
Theresa Logan, Andy Meyer, Robert Meyer, Tom Murray Sr., Miles Shidler 
(grandson of Betty Wallace), Gloria Staples, & Graham Vollmer 

Please remember in your prayers all of our Cluster family and friends who mourn the loss of a loved one, all who have 
no one to pray for them, those who have died through violence or natural disasters and all those who have died 

recently. 

If you have someone to add to the prayer list, notify the Cluster Office.  Please keep in mind, 

your request will remain on our list for four weeks unless we hear back from you that they 

should remain on the list.  Thank you!    

Please notify the Cluster Office at 574.946.4906, if a loved one is admitted to the hospital, 

rehab center, nursing home, or is homebound.  fr. K CANNOT make calls to people that he is 

NOT AWARE OF.  Thank you!  

 

PANHANDLE PATHWAY FISH FRY: The Winamac VFW and the Panhandle 

Pathway will host an all you can eat Fish Fry on Friday, January 19th from 4:00-

7:00 P.M. at the VFW.  All proceeds will benefit the Pathway.  Please come and 

show your support.  

 

ST. JOSEPH NOODLE MAKING TIME! The ladies of St. Joseph will begin to make 

noodles for the annual chicken noodle dinner on Tuesday, January 16th at 8:00 

A.M.  The will make noodles every Tuesday and after Mass on Thursdays. There is 

a job for everyone so anyone interested is inviting to join them.  

 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS: For the parish councils at St. Joseph & St. Peter, 

please make note of the date of your Meetings.   St. Joseph will meet on 

Wednesday, January 17th at 7:30 P.M. in the Rectory at St. Joe’s.  St. 

Peter’s Council will meet on Thursday, February 1st at 6:30 P.M. in the 

Parish Hall.  Thanks!   
 

Cluster Weekly Activities 

Monday, January 8  Wednesday, January 10 
K of C Meeting   5:30 P.M. RE Classes at St. Peter  
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December 31, 2017- St. Francis 

General Offerings: $140.00         

 Loose Collection: $10.00      

 Christmas Collection: $10.00 

 Solemnity of Mary: $95.00 

 First Offering: $5.00 

                                              

December 30, 2017  

General Offerings: $950.00                  

 Loose Collection: $118.00 

Christmas Collection: $110.00  

Solemnity of Mary: $160.00 

First Offering: $5.00                 

                                       

                                                                 

   

   

  

                                                                                                 

   

  

 December 30 & 31,  2017            
General Offering: $1,372.00      

 Loose Collection: $2,095.00      

Children’s Offering: $25.34    

 Votive Lights: $24.00 

Military Collection: $50.00 

Christmas Collection: $60.00     

Cemetery Collection: $50.00  

Solemnity of Mary: $310.00 

First Offering: $45.00 

.                                                        

                 

    

    


